


SOWBHAGYA EDUCATIONAL TRUST


COUNSELING SESSION FOR HIGHER EDUCATION AND MID-SEMESTER REVIEW OF  SPONSORED STUDENTS PERFORMANCE

A meeting was held on October 15, 2006 in Sri Kapaleeswarar Welfare Association Hall, Neelankarai when the trustees, the trust’s students and tuition teachers were present.

The meeting was called for the below stated purpose:

1. to know the performance of the students so far in the academic year which began in June/July 2006

2. to obtain assessment of the tuition teachers on the commitment of the students to benefit from special tuitions given by the teachers

3. to provide counseling to the students, particularly X, XI and XII standard students who at the end of the academic year will have to decide on their future studies

4. to provide counselling to students who are in the final year of their college education

The students currently pursuing higher education were asked to share their experiences with the other students. G. Praveen Kumar who is pursuing his first year in B. Tech Information Technology spoke about his experience in selecting an Engineering college, and how he went through the application process. He also spoke about his experience in attending his first semester and encouraged other students to think about pursuing higher education in fields of their choice. R. Vijay, who has graduated in June 2006 with a Bachelor’s in Information technology, spoke about his experience in going through his Engineering degree. He spoke about how his first year was difficult largely because of the switch to English and advised all students to focus on their English and communication skills. He said, even though the first year was difficult, he was able to manage very well, and that he has graduated with a First Class degree with a 75% average. He also spoke about his experiences with his job search process and gave pointers to other graduating students on how to go about their job search. He also recommended IT as a good choice in this particular job climate and that he found the field enjoyable.
Ms. Vidya, XI std also shared her experiences. She mentioned that she would like to help other financially disadvantaged students in the future and encouraged other students to do the same.
In order for students to improve their performance in class and in examination, the students were requested to attend tuition classes regularly and to seek help from the teachers for clearing doubts and solving difficult exercises/problems. A dedicated teacher for English, (Ms. Sheila Bose) was appointed earlier in the year specifically to improve spoken and written English skills for all the students.
Each of the college students have been assigned to one trustee each in order to get dedicated and continuous counseling through the year. The counseling is specifically tailored to the particular students’ individual needs.  For example, a student (A. Savithri) requiring additional help with Accountancy in B. Com was sent to an outside institution for special coaching in that subject. Similarly, other college students will be sent for special coaching depending on their individual requirements. The final year students will be given job counseling after they complete their course work and write the final examination.

The trustees held discussions with the 4 students – S. Chitra, M. Kavitha, K. Vinitha Grace and M. Nandakumar who will be graduating their 12th this June 2007. Each of the students’ performance was analyzed and each student communicated what they would like to do after they graduated their 12t . S. Chitra and M. Nandakumar stated that they would like to pursue BSc Computer Science. M. Kavitha and Ms. Vinitha Grace wanted to pursue B. Com.
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